
GENESIS OF BIORHYTHM 

Abstract. Three principal rhythms exist that appear 
to have major control of the functions· of life within 
the body of the vertebrate: (1) Periodic, or constant 
rhythms. (2) Aperiodic, or rhythms that vary in freq
uency, related to time. ( J) Complex., or combinations 
of frequencies, that appear to have periodic carrier 
frequencies, modulated by aperiodic frequencies. In 
comparison, bodily communication is in many respects 
analogous to radio communication. However in another 
respect the two forms of communication differ. In the 
bodily communication of vertebrates there is an added 
factor: Glandular action. Endocrine chemicals, carried 
vascularly thus add a fourth dimension to the radio 
signal method of communication. It is aperiodic,also. 

In this study our primary interest is in the Period
ic constant frequency. Without it, other frequencieSj 
would not arrive at their destinations in any order of 
time, and would be meaningless, even if they had any 
other method of transport unsynchronized with time. 

Thus it seems plausible that the Periodic rhythms 
might be timed by a master biological clock. But where 
is the clock located, and by what means does it obtain 

· its constant time accuracy? There have been efforts to 
relate timing of the clock with devious environmental 
inputs. The light-dark cycle seemed promising, but,un
explained in this regard is the finding by other work
ers that animals blinded at birth, still have compara
ble circadian rhythms. (New data supports next paragraph~ 

Four years ago, at the time of writing GENESIS OF 
BIORHYTHM, it was proposed in this paper that the con
stant time accuracy of the biological clock was obtain
ed from the yery high frequency of beta ray discharges 
generated by ionization on a molecular scale of excit
ed sodium atoms, and that the location of this time
factory is within the PINEAL gland. It was also propos
ed that the factory used: 1Vl2.:terial, NaCl molecules; 
for power, electrical pulses (piezoelectric) fed from 
the superior cervical sympathetic ganglion (the only 
known nerve input to the pineal); for cooling of the 
arc-type furnace, vascular hydraulics; for output trans 
mission, radiation through the third ventrical to the 
corpus callosum; for distribution, this high frequency 
is received at the callosum by resonant neuronal circ
uits, and divided down to lower rhythms, and distribu
ted by the brain to .de.yi:o.us, sub-stations, :for ''carriers•~ 
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SU:MlVIA.RY 

If bodily biorhythms of the higher vertebrates are 
harmonically related as they appear to be, and many of 
these rhythms can be shown to be direct binary divide
down frequencies from a higher frequency of 100 kc., 
then it may be possible that a "Biol9gical Clock" ex-. 
ists as a microscopic factory within the pineal gland 
which manufactures SODIUM LIGHT beta rays. 'Since there 
is a tract of nerves entering the pineal via the supe
rior cervical sympathetic ganglion, and no nerve out
put, then whatever influence that the pineal has to 
offer the body in return for its harbored exist9-nce, 
must exit through radiation, via hormonal secretion, 
or both. The anatomical position is excellent for both. 

In the 1950-60 decade, Collins Radio Company of Ced
ar Rapids, Iowa, created their own 100 kilocycle freq
uency standard, by binarily dividing down the frequency 
emitted by SODIUM LIGHT. The electron in the Js level 
of the sodium atom is quite loosely coupled. When the 
atom is excited (heated) this electron moves up to the 
4p level. When it drops back to the Js level, it emits. 
a photon of yellow light. Water is a polar compound. 
When the solid ionic compound NaCl dissolves in water, 
the NaCl molecule breaks up into negative chlorine ions 
and positive sodium ions, thus making the sodium atom 
(ion) .available for the above heat treatment to place 
the sodium ion in an excited state. 

· When a sodium atom is bombarded with deuterons, beta 
rays are emitted. All water contains minute quantities 
of deuterium. and the pineal also contains water in its 
milieu. Electrical pulses could create terrific heat for 
this action, on a microscale, since the impedance would 
be nearly zero. By ohms law, the current would be infi
nitely high, and only limited by the power of its source. 
Being fixed by nature, the frequency stability of light 
given off by cesium,or sodiu~atoms could indicate usage 
of either, but the ease with which sodium could be used, 
plus the fact that it can produce a 100 kilocycle freq
uency standard, plus the fact that this standard divides 
down binarily to various bodily rhythms as found to ex
ist within, or related to the body of the human verte
brate, as well as many of the higher vertebrates, would 
make it a very likely source of biorhythms. 

To obtain the Charts of harmonically related freq
uencies known to·exist that pertain to the human verte
brate, a twelve digit calculator was used, for accuracy. 
These charts show all numbers that appeared on the cal-
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culator, and were not rounded off. This is not to indi
cate that the various biorhyth~s within the body will 
make the body react with split-second timing in all of 
its responses to these rhythms, because it does not. 
These decimals were carried out to obtain greater.ac
curacy of an ideal median, particularly in view of the 
length of the divide-down process. 

With an electronic divider circuit, a divide by two 
process can be accomplished with a "multivibrator," 
otherwise known as a "flip-flop circuitll using two 
transistors and associated circuitry. Since the pyrami
dal neuron in the cerebrum operates in many respects 
like a transistor, it should be possible that flip-flop 
circuits also exist in the cerebrum. The recovery time 
of these neurons is much too slow for just two neurons 
to divide ultrahigh frequencies, or even to register 
high audio frequencies, but neurons firing in volley 
form could make this possible. It is believed that this 
takes place with audio frequencies, so it may well be 
that it takes place with very high frequency divide
down frequencies. Never the less, many cyberneticists 
and other workers believe that the brain does make a 
lot of its computations in binary manner. With an est
imated fifteen billion cerebral neurons in a human 
brain the number needed to accomodate volley firing, 
would be a negligible percentage. 

Using 100 kilocycles as a Standard, and rounding off 
frequencies from.the Charts to three decimals, we find: 

At 13th divide down, 12.207 cps , which compares with 
10 to more than 12 cycles as shown on EEG for Alpha 
rhythm. (To get each new divide down rhythm, divide by 2). 

At 15th divide, 3.052 cps, compares with REM (rapid eye 
movement) of J cps in sleep, and in epileptics. 

At 19th divide, 5,243 seconds-;· compares with Peristal
sis of intestines, (every five seconds). 

At 21st divide, 20. 971 seconds, compares with Per is- . 
talsis of the stomach . ( a little more than every 20 sec~ 
onds ) . · 

At 29th divide, 89.478 minutes, compares with The Ult
radian rhythm (sleep cycle) of 90 minutes. 

At 33rd divide, 2J.861 hours. CAN THIS BE TRUE CIRCAD
IAN RHYTHM? IT COMPARES VERY CLOSE TO THE RHYTHM THAT . 
IT WAS FOUND BY C.P. RICHTER IN 1967 IN HIS EXPERIMENT 
WITH CIRCADIAN RHYTHM IN RATS. 99.79 % correspondence, 
to his average. 

At 37th divide, 15.907 days. Cycle to develop Spermat-
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ocytes,. found to be 16 days. (Y. Clermont, 1963). * 
At 38th divide, Jl.815 days. Cycle to develop Sperma
tids, found to be 32 days. (Y. Clermont, 1963). * 
At 39th divide, 63.629 days. C-ycle to develop Sperma
tozoa, found to be 64 days. (Y, Clermont, 1963). * 
* Data pertains to human sperm generation. 

The reference freq~ency (100 kilocycles) has been used 
sucessfully as a carrier frequency in rf hearing, 

At the 13th harmonic above 100 kilocycles, (819.2 MHz.) 
is the deepest penetration of microwave energy into the 
head as a function of frequency, as shown by the log
arithmic curve, calculated by Allan H', Frey and Rodman 
Messenger, Jr., and published in articl.e DO YOU HEAR 
WHAT 1 HEAR, Microwaves, February, 1974. Since more 
power is absorbed into the cortical tissue at this freq
uency than at other frequencies, it would appear that a 
greater number of circuits of neurons and interneurons 
could be resonant to, and use this frequency as a car
rier frequency for operation, if the brain does use the 
principle: intelligence signal modulating a carrier sig
nal for communication, similar to the way it is done in 
radio. If this is the case, then high frequencies for 
carriers might be used in "mixer" circuits of the hypo
thalamus-pituitary complex, and other areas where infra-. 
slow rhythms ~- noticeably absent. 

In this study it is proposed that a constant. frequen
cy signal is present at all times in portions of the lim
bic system, (reticular activating system and hypothala
mus in particular). If at times there are few aperiodic 
(intelligence) signals modulating this periodic carrier, 
it could still act as an idling signal. This may account 
for much of the so-called "brain noise" as is seen on 
EEG patterns. -If pyramidal cerebral neurons are not 
"fired" occasionally to keep them active, they will atro
phy, It seems reasonable that a constant high frequency 
(even unmodulated) signal could keep the brain "live;"in 
an idling state, when aperiodic signals are blocked by 
serotonin action of the raphe neuclei during sleep. 

After GENESIS OF BIORHYTHM was published in 1975, the 
author made an experiment. If radiation exists in vivo, 
might it yet exist in vitro? In total darkness, three 
bovine pineals II quick frozen" were sandwiched be.tween 
two stacks of photosensitive film, and kept in a freez
er in a darkroom developing bag, for eleven months. 
When developed, the forms of the pineals clearly, showed 
on the negatives, which the author possesses. The paper 
GENESIS OF BIORHYTHM was revised to include this exper
iment·. Tests are still in progress with these piheals. 


